ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
May 5, 2016 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on April 12, 2016. 

· The group decided future meeting dates for the rest of 2016. 

· Voltage measurement location – ERCOT updated RFI responses on Generation Resource (GR) visibility of transmission voltage:  88% of generators currently monitor POI voltage, 55% of generators get voltage setpoint instructions directly from TO to GR, 24% from TO to QSE to GR. 
· Stephen Solis updated the group on proposed communication options to share data for voltage set point instructions and actual POI voltages between GR, ERCOT, QSE and TOs. The option with highest consensus was Option 2, TO ensures immediate responsiveness from GR with a phone call, and then TO enters voltage setpoint data for everyone’s tracking.
· Probably at the May or June QMWG meeting, Saad from ERCOT will provide educational outreach on how Voltage Profiles are intended to be applied and have discussion. 

· Oncor and AEP presented the results of their PI voltage data to see historically how much generators deviate from the voltage set point in order to investigate the validity of the +/- 2% voltage profile tolerance band.
· The group discussed pros/cons of moving the voltage study from PSSE planning case to ERCOT operations case. It’s planned to invite the ERCOT operations case preparation team so that a lot of questions and doubts from the group can be investigated before making a decision.   

· The group reviewed and updated the VPWG action items list to show progress. 

2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Tuesday, May 17, 2016.
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